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This school supports the CHILD Safe Standards (Ministerial Order 870) and actively seeks to ensure that all students 

are kept safe from all forms of harm at all times. 
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I found this little poem in my collection a few weeks ago. In a world that is changing so rapidly 
these days, it’s timely to remember that we, as parents can only do what we can. The most 
important thing for me is to be “there” for your children (no matter what!). 
 

I gave you life, but I cannot live it for you 

I can teach you things, but I cannot make you learn 

I can give you direction, but I cannot be there to lead you 

I can allow you freedom, but I cannot account for it for you 

I can take you to Church, but I cannot make you believe 

I can teach you right from wrong, but I cannot decide for you 

I can buy you beautiful clothes, but cannot make you beautiful inside 

I can offer you advice, but cannot accept it for you 

I can give you love, but cannot force it upon you 

I can teach you to share, but cannot make you unselfish 

I can teach you respect, but cannot force you to show honor 

I can tell you about lofty goals, but cannot achieve them for you 

I can teach you about kindness, but cannot force you to be gracious 

I can warn you about sin, but cannot make you moral 

I can tell you about God’s love for you, but cannot make you accept it 

As parents we can offer you hope and love 

and together, with faith in a loving, forgiving God, have all that counts 

                                                                                                                               - Author Unknown  

 

 

 

THANK YOU CAFÉ PREVUE FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



Dear Parents, 
 
Today the Year 5/6 students took part in the AFL 9’s clinic at Galen. It was nice to see the sun shining 
on this event as I am “so over” cold and wet weather. 
 

Closure DayClosure DayClosure DayClosure Day    ––––TOMORROW TOMORROW TOMORROW TOMORROW ----    WednesdayWednesdayWednesdayWednesday 

Just a reminder that St Patrick’s will be closed TOMORROW Wednesday, 31st July, to allow all staff 
to renew their Level Two First Aid qualification. 
 

Staff MeetingsStaff MeetingsStaff MeetingsStaff Meetings    ----    change of timechange of timechange of timechange of time 

We have changed our staff meeting night to Tuesday night from 3:45pm to 5:00pm. I would be grateful 
if parents could avoid catching teachers after school on this night unless it is urgent/important. This will 
allow our meetings to begin on time. Thank you for your understanding. 
 

Dan Petro Dan Petro Dan Petro Dan Petro ––––    “Making parenting a little easier”“Making parenting a little easier”“Making parenting a little easier”“Making parenting a little easier”    
Dan Petro will be in Wangaratta this Saturday, 3rd August to run a parenting seminar at the Gateway Hotel. 
Dan is a Behavioural Analyst who has worked across many schools around Australia including Sandhurst 
Schools. Please refer to the attached flyer. 
 
The $20.00 cost per person will be met by St Pat’s school as we think that there is great benefit for parents 
to have access to the information that Dan can impart. 
 
Please contact Annette or Rosie at school (57 21 5795) to register your attendance. There is no need to 
pay as the school will be invoiced directly.  
 
Please consider attending (morning tea and lunch will be provided). 
 

Parents & FriendsParents & FriendsParents & FriendsParents & Friends    MeetingMeetingMeetingMeeting 

Our next Parents and Friends meeting will take place NEXT Monday, 5th August commencing at 
6.00pm in the staff room. Everyone is welcome to join us. 
 

VaVaVaVacation Carecation Carecation Carecation Care    ––––    Booking formBooking formBooking formBooking form 

The booking form for our Vacation Care program is attached to today’s newsletter. The Vacation Care 
program will run in the first week of the term three holidays. As the Friday of that week is a Grand Final 
day holiday, it will run for the four days (from Monday to Thursday). Cost will remain the same at $42.00 
per day (or part thereof). 
 

Parent EveningParent EveningParent EveningParent Evening    
The school board have been exploring ways to support our families. During a survey of parents back in 
May, a few themes were identified. One of those themes was regarding children with anxiety. To this end, 
the Board has asked Dr Tegan Podubinski to present on this topic to interested parents. 
 
Tegan will give a talk on Wednesday 28th August from 5:30pm to 6:30pm for interested parents. It will 
be well worth listening to Tegan as it is hoped that she will provide advice on what to look for and 
strategies for supporting children. An hour well spent I’d say! 
 
 

THANK YOU INDULGE COFFEE SHOP FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



FatheFatheFatheFather’s Day r’s Day r’s Day r’s Day ––––    Something DifferentSomething DifferentSomething DifferentSomething Different 

 

At last week’s staff meeting, one of the many things that was discussed was how to celebrate Father’s 
Day this year. It has been decided that, instead of an Assembly, we will hold a father/son/daughter 
breakfast commencing at 8:00 am. Hopefully, we’ll get Dads along for a bacon and egg roll and a bit of 
quality time at school with their child/ren. They may like to visit classrooms and let their child show them 
their workspace and what they’ve been up to. We’re hoping to get as many dads as possible. A notice will 
be sent out in coming weeks as we will need to get approximate numbers for catering purposes. 
 

Assembly Assembly Assembly Assembly ––––    FridayFridayFridayFriday    
This Friday’s assembly will be run by the me (Terry). Parents and friends are always welcome to our 
assemblies. 9.00am this Friday. 
 

Parking Parking Parking Parking     
Can I remind parents that before and after school is a pick up/drop off zone only in Ovens Street. This 
means that you cannot leave your car. The council periodically patrol this section and apply fines for 
transgressors. 
 

Book FairBook FairBook FairBook Fair        
We will be running a Book Fair from the 5th to 8th August. There is more on 
this further along in this newsletter. 
 

Principal AppraisalPrincipal AppraisalPrincipal AppraisalPrincipal Appraisal 
My current contract with St Patrick’s School, requires that I undergo an appraisal process in the second 
last year of my contract. This is largely achieved using professional people who are independent of the 
Diocese Sandhurst. To this end, students, staff and a random sample of parents will be asked to fill out a 
survey (online) that looks at all the elements of my performance here at St Patrick’s. I would like to thank 
those asked to participate in advance for their assistance in providing feedback. The survey will run from  
the 5th to 16th August. Parents asked to participate will be contacted before then. 
 

Web CalendarWeb CalendarWeb CalendarWeb Calendar    
If parents access the school’s website (www3.spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au) you will have access to a 
calendar of events as they come up. A calendar of events is also published in our newsletter.  
 
I will have as many available dates as possible on this site within the next week or so. Please check it 
periodically as I also add dates as they become known.  
 

St. Patrick’s PS APP REMINDSt. Patrick’s PS APP REMINDSt. Patrick’s PS APP REMINDSt. Patrick’s PS APP REMIND 

If you want to keep up with what’s happening around the school, you can 
join REMIND.  
 

It can be downloaded from the app stores to your devices using either of 
these links: 
 

Apple - https://goo.gl/IHQHGn or Android - https://goo.gl/FJWEv 
 

You will need to join our "Class" after you install and sign up - @spatwang, 
or St Patrick's Primary School Wangaratta 

 

THANK YOU WISAC FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NewsletterNewsletterNewsletterNewsletter    
Our newsletter can be accessed on our website and our Facebook page. Annette (in the Office) also 
has a mailing list that she is happy to include you on. Simply email Annette on:  
 
abeitzel@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au or phone the office (0357215795) and Annette will put you 
on the list.  If all else fails, you can request a hard copy from the office. 

Mass TimesMass TimesMass TimesMass Times    
* Saturday 6.00pm St Patrick's 
* Sunday 8.00am St Patrick's 
* Sunday 9.00am Our Lady's 
* Sunday 10.30am St Patrick's 
* Sunday 10.00am Moyhu 
* Sunday 10.30am Whitfield (1st Sunday) 
 

                   Terry 

 
 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 
           
 JULY   31st - PUPIL FREE - Level Two First Aid Course for all staff 
 

AUGUST    3rd - 9.30am Making Parenting a Little Easier Workshop 
         5th – 8th  - Book Fair 
    12th  - A3 Coaches for Year 5/6 
    13th - 9.00am Learning Walk – Maths Focus 
    14th  -  Science Expo 
    16th  - ABLAZE – Year 5/6 – Wodonga 
    22nd - 9.00am BOOK PARADE 
    23rd  - Bluearth Morning 
       26th -27th  - Music-A-Viva 
    29th - 9.00am Father’s Day Stall 
 
SEPTEMBER   4th  - Athletics 
     6th - 8.00am Father’s Day Breakfast 
     9th  - PUPIL FREE 
    19th  - Festival of the Sacred (Galen College) 
       19th-20th  - Year 3/4 Camp – Nillahcootie 
 
 

 

 

 
THANK YOU 24 SEVEN EVENT HIRE FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



 
 
 

 

Resilience, Rights and Respectful Relationships 
 
 
 

 
SHOPPER’S NEEDED!SHOPPER’S NEEDED!SHOPPER’S NEEDED!SHOPPER’S NEEDED!    

    

    
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Gender and Identity 

Gender norms are those social norms that are differentiated for girls and boys, and men and women. 

While some gender norms can be positive, (such as showing loyalty to family) others can be 

restrictive and harmful in that they limit people’s life choices, lead to inequitable treatment or 

discrimination, and foster acceptance of gender-based violence.  

Beliefs about gender norms and roles are socially constructed. That is, the types of behaviours 

considered acceptable, appropriate or desirable for a person based on their gender are created by 

societies. Gender norms include attitudes about what it means to act, speak, dress and express 

oneself as masculine or feminine. Different gender identities are created through various elements 

coming together at any point in time, drawing on social expectations which can change depending 

on where in life’s stage an individual is located.  Children need to learn about the ways in which 

gender norms are created and transmitted. They benefit from critical thinking exercises within 

which they detect and challenge the limiting nature of many traditional gender-norms.  

 
 

 

MAYFAIR SHOWBAGS 
 

WANTED PLEASE – 
 

McDonald’s Toys (in the wrappers),  
COLES Minis, 

SAFEWAY Lion King Ooshies,  
Keyrings, Lanyards  

Woolworths Tiles (in wrappers) for 
Mayfair 2020 showbags. 

 

Please deliver to the office, thank you. 
 
 

 
THANK YOU THE BEST CAR WASH FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 

With Father’s Day stall scheduled for August 29, 

we are looking for volunteers (mums, dads, 

grandparents) to help shop for our Father’s Day 

stall. If you are interested in helping, please contact 

Daniella Clifford on 0418 142 299.  The more 

shoppers we have the more variety of presents for 

dad. 



 

 

 

.  

 
 

 

            

 
 
 
Pragmatics and Social skills 

  
Focus: Conflict resolution 

Conflict can arise for any number of reasons. As adults we can model and guide our children to solve 
conflicts in the most effective way possible. Don’t forget not all conflicts can be resolved and we simply 
need to just agree to disagree. However, it is important to agree/disagree in a respectful manner.  
Here are some comments you might like to promote around your house when not everybody is on the 
same page. 
Agree: “I think that’s a great idea, let’s go with it!”   
Disagree: “I can see what you’re saying, but I think this because…” 
                  “That’s a good idea but how about …..?” 
    “I can sort of see your point of view, but we’re going to have to agree to disagree”  
Have these phrases written and placed around the house for reminders  
 
Here’s some conflict resolution topics you might like to discuss as a family (remember no put-downs); 
● dogs are better than cats 
● children should make their beds everyday 
● children should go to bed by 8 o’clock 
● children should only have 1 hour of tv each night 
● Collingwood is the best football team. 
●  

Don’t forget to praise your child/children when you hear them agree/disagree in a respectful manner. 
 

CHATTER MATTERSCHATTER MATTERSCHATTER MATTERSCHATTER MATTERS    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 
 

 

 

 

 

BOOK FAIR 
 

MONDAY 5th AUGUST TO 
THURSDAY 8th AUGUST 

BOOK FAIR TO BE HELD IN FISHBOWL/LIBRARY 
 

Our Book Fair is next week, and we will be viewing the books on Monday and Tuesday, where 
children will make a wish list to send home, then the children will have the opportunity to purchase 

books on Wednesday and Thursday. There is a roster at the end of this newsletter to see when 

your child’s class is purchasing.  Parents may wish to come in with their child’s classroom or at 
any time between 9.00am and 3.30pm on Wednesday or Thursday. 

 

Families are not under any obligation to purchase books if they do not wish to. 
 

If children change their minds and want to purchase a different item that exceeds the amount of 
money they have, they will not be able to purchase that item.  We cannot put away books for them 
until they have the money.  If the book they wish to purchase is already sold out, I will be able to 

reorder most items. 
 

Parents are most welcome to come along also to have a look prior to the Book Fair on Wednesday 
and Thursday. 

 

Thanks 
Rosemary Pane 

 

 
THANK YOU FLETCHER’S SUPPLIES WANGARATTA FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



 

 

LUNCH ORDERS 
 

The Bakers Wife Sandwich Shop In conjunction with Appin Street Bakery would 
like to offer school lunches to your children.  We have a limited number of items 
initially until we find our feet but basically all items will be made on premises 
fresh on the day that your child receives their lunch. At this stage it will be lunch 
only on Fridays.  What we do offer is fresh food that will be delivered on time 
to St Patricks for your kids to enjoy. Lunch orders need to be in the office by 
9.00am on Friday mornings.   
 

Thanks, Belinda 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St Patrick’s Vacation Care – Mon - Thurs 23rd – 26th September  
                        
Please complete the form and return to the office. 
 

Name and Age of Children 
 

1)…………………………………………………………………………….. 
 

2)…………………………………………………………………………….. 
 

3)…………………………………………………………………………….. 
 

Please indicate the day/s of interest 
 

Days of attendance for Week One (please tick) 
 
          Monday 23rd September                  Tuesday 24th September 
          Wednesday 25th September        Thursday   26th September 
 
Please know that all activities and any excursions will be told prior to commencement of the holidays. 
All meals will be provided by parents. 
 
Signature of Parent……………………………………………………………………………………..    
(Mother/Father/Guardian) 
 
NOTES………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 
THANK YOU WANGARATTA JEWELLERS FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



PAT ON THE BACK 
 

Foundation Congratulations to FLYNN MCCOY for his confident role as the MC at the  
Mrs Levesque Foundation assembly last week. He did an amazing job leading the assembly! 
 

Foundation Congratulations to ANNABEL GREEN for her excellent writing efforts this week. 
Mrs Shaw She has been working really hard to write with more detail and the results have 

been AMAZING. Keep up the wonderful effort Annabel, great work! 
 

Year 1/2   A big pat on the back to MIA THOMPSON for the wonderful way she is  
Mrs Bray  challenging herself with her learning. We love hearing all her wonderful poetry. 
 

Year 1/2                Congratulations to MICHAEL CARLYON for developing his confidence in  
Cassidy  writing words independently. Keep up the great work, Michael!  
 

Year 1/2      A big pat on the back to MILA SMITH for always working consistently and  
Ms Rinaldi applying herself in every area of school life – you set a great example to others 

with your positive attitude, Mila! 
 

Year 1/2  Congratulations to SCARLETT DALTON for being a beautiful student who  
Mr Capper  strives to produce her best at all times. She is a motivated and independent student 

with a great love of learning. We are so lucky to have Scarlett in 1/2DC. Well 
done!  

 

Year 3/4             Congratulations to NICHOLAS DICKSON for the focus he is demonstrating in all 
Nicoll/Lynch aspects of his learning. As a result, Nicholas has shown that he is able to provide 

interesting perspectives when engaging in conversation. 
 

Year 3/4 A big pat on the back to FRASER MENNIE for his dedication to his reading in 
Mrs Newton and outside the classroom. I can see the effort you are putting in and the 

improvement you are making. Keep up the great reading Fraser! 
   

Year 3/4  A big pat on the back to REMY LLOYD for the positive and respectful way she 
Mrs Rizzo interacts and works with her peers. She is growing in confidence and challenging 

herself when tasks require her to step outside her comfort zone. Loving it Remy, 
keep it up! 

 

Year 3/4  A big pat on the back GEORGINA BLAKE for the way she uses her manners in 
Mr Levesque the classroom and also for the positive contributions she makes in class 

discussions. Well done, Georgina, you are a true asset to the class! 
 

Year 5/6  Congratulations to KATIE CLIFFORD for the growth mindset she showed during 
Mrs O’Connor the AFL 9s clinic at Galen. 
 

Year 5/6  Congratulations to AMELIA SHARP for the fabulous effort and enthusiasm she 
Ackerly/Higgs displayed during the Australian School Performing Arts (ASPA) workshop 

sessions. Keep it up! 
 

Year 5/6  Congratulations to OLIVIA FAHEY-PYLE for her persistence in perfecting her  
Mrs Di Stasio writing piece on “Life of a water bottle”. Well done! 
 

Special Award  Congratulations to ALEXIS BUTERA for the fantastic start she has made in our 
Mrs Patterson ANT groups. Alexis brings a very dedicated approach to her learning and she is a 

pleasure to work with. 
 



WHAT’S HAPPENING IN THE CLASSROOM 
 

FOUNDATION – Caz & Trish 
 

CONGRATULATIONS to our marvellous students and parents for arriving at school on 
time, with a healthy snack and lunch, in the correct uniform for 100 days! THANK YOU 
  
What a lovely day we had with our teddies at school on Tuesday to celebrate 100 days of school. 
 
Religion: This week the students will create their own prayer book. They will discuss and create 
four different prayers we can use - Asking, Forgiving, Praise and Thank you prayers. 
 
Literacy:  This week’s non-fiction books. 
Foundation Levesque - ‘Baby Elephants’ 
Foundation Shaw - ‘Dinosaurs’’   
  
The students will work through a variety of activities related to the big book in their class. They 
will continue to write lists, gather facts and create fact book/posters relating to the big book. The 
students will continue to practise the one hundred most frequently used words, rhyme, syllables 
and find blends in words. This week the children will focus on the short vowel ‘i’, e.g. it and in.    
      
Mathematics: The students will be investigating the maths process of addition. They will be 
using a range of practical strategies for adding small groups of numbers, such as visual displays 
and concrete materials. 
 
Inquiry: The children will continue with the unit, ‘Fairness and Friendship’ the students will 
continue to work on how to be a helpful classmate and how to show fairness in our everyday 
lives. The students are investigating words and meanings in this area. E.g. Fair, Fun, Honest, 
Safe etc. What do these words look like, sound like and act like. 
 
RRRR’s: The students will be exploring the terms of same and different. They will see several 
images of different dog breeds. They will wonder about how these dogs can be different. They 
will be encouraged to tell or express in a ‘wondering’, that boys and girls can be the same and 
different. eg I wonder if boys and girls can be the same and different? What do you think?  
 
Show and Tell - 
This week - Something that begins or ends with the sound ‘sh’. 
Next week - Something that begins or ends with the sound ‘ch’. 
 
Dates to remember- 
6th August  - 8th August BOOK FAIR 
15th August  - Liturgy 9.05am  
22nd August  - Dress up Book Parade 
 
Have a great week, 
Carolyn and Trish 
 
 

YEAR ONE/TWO – Janina, Amanda, David & Karen 
   

On Monday, the Year 1 and 2 students said ‘Goodbye and good luck’ to Will McKenzie who will 
continue his schooling in Yarrawonga. 
 
 

THANK YOU SELWOOD ACKERLY ACCOUNTING FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



Our learning focus for the week - 
 
Literacy - our spelling topics are ‘w as in wet’ and ‘cl as in clap’.  We are impressed with the 
students continuing to find and name the reasons for the use of apostrophes in our readers and 
class stories - seeing how they are used to show possession eg. Joe’s dog and to shorten words 
eg. do not becomes don’t. We will continue to read different forms of poetry and give the students 
opportunities to create their own poems. This term, many of our class stories focus on the 
differences and uniqueness of us all. It has been great to see the students listening attentively 
to these stories and discussing the message presented. 
 
Mathematics - through various games and practical situations, the students will learn about 
‘fractions of a whole’. Through discussions about where they see or hear about fractions eg. 
cutting pizza and cake, the students will be encouraged to count the number of ‘equal parts’ and 
name the fraction shown.  
 
Inquiry - we continue with our unit ‘Celebrate Differences’ in our world. We looked at a map of 
the world and named the countries that we can see and discussed people that we know, who 
have come from other countries. The students were then asked to think about what people from 
other countries would need to know about Australia and used this to create their own ‘Guide to 
Australia’ with interesting words, foods and other facts.  
 
Religion - Our unit ‘We can pray in different ways’ continues with the students looking at who we 
can prayer for. Using Pope Francis’s 5 finger prayer, we will create oral and written prayers for 
the important people in our lives. You might like to also ask your child about the significance of 
the pretzel - an activity that will occur later in the week.  
 
Sport days -   Year 1/2 Cassidy and Bray - Wednesday/Friday    
                      Year 1/2 Rinaldi and Capper - Monday/Friday 
 
Dates to remember - 
 
Next week -  Week   4 Book Fair - opportunity for students to purchase books 
                                      Thursday 8th August - Mary MacKillop liturgy 
                                      Friday 9th August – Assembly - Year 1/2 Cassidy/Bray 
                                      Friday 9th August – Mass - Year 1/2 Capper 
                    Week   5  Wednesday 14th August - Science Expo - afternoon 
                                    Friday 16th August – Mass - Year 1/2 Bray 
                    Week   6 Thursday 22nd August - Dress up Book Parade 
                                    Friday 23rd August - Bluearth morning 
                                    Friday 23rd August – Mass - Year 1/2 Cassidy 
                    Week   7 Friday 30th August - Father’s Day breakfast 
                                    Friday 30th August - Mass - Year 1/2 Rinaldi 
                    Week   9 Monday 9th September - Pupil Free Day 
                    Week 10 Friday 20th September - Last day of term 
 
 

YEAR THREE/FOUR – Sarah, James, Karen, Paul & Nara 
 
Some dates to remember: 
31st July – School Closure 
5th – 8th August – Book Fair 
19-20th September - 3/4 Camp (Nillahcootie)  
 
 

THANK YOU QUALITY HOTEL WANGARATTA GATEWAY FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



Welcome to a very short week - hoping that our children enjoy the mid-week break. 
 

OZGrav Space Exhibit ~ Reflection by Mia Crimmins and Eva Parkinson 
 

Last Wednesday 24th July 2019 the 3/4 students attended an exhibition all about Space which 
was presented by Ozgrav, at the Wangaratta Digital Hub. We got to experience a variety of 
activities. 
  
The highlight of the exhibition was the Virtual Reality (VR) tour of the solar system. We had to 
get into pairs, and we shared a pair of special VR goggles controlled by a computer app. Lisa, 
a lady who works for Ozgrav explained the different parts of the VR tour as we experienced it. 
We looked at all the planets and blackholes. In one of the tours of the blackholes the blackholes 
actually orbited around each other and when they smashed together the result was one big 
blackhole.  
  
We also really enjoyed working at the exhibits presented by the Galen Vex Robotics students. 
There were two activities to do. The first one was called ‘Sphero Maze’. This was based on a 
sphero education app. In this activity we got to have a turn at controlling the spheros using an 
ipad app. We had to move the sphero through a maze by swiping a remote control on the iPad. 
The other robotics activity was called ‘Zombie Robots’. This was based on three human robots 
and three alien robots. The alien robots had to hit the human robots a number of times and the 
human robots had to hit the alien robots a number of times as well. If the robot’s lights turned 
red it meant that it had been turned into a zombie.  
 

This was an amazing experience to be involved in because we learnt a lot about Space and the 
Solar System as well as different technologies. 
 

School Camp:  Please return permission notes and medical forms as soon as possible as this 
allows adequate time for staff to plan the camp. Any parents wishing to go into the ballot as 
‘camp helpers’ are also asked to return the ‘expression of interest’ as soon as possible so that 
we can complete this part of the process. This will then allow the selected parents to make plans 
with their respective employers. 
 

Literacy and Inquiry:  This week during Reading sessions the students will continue to develop 
their understanding of the structure of a biography by exploring a variety of texts. In conjunction 
with the Inquiry unit, ‘Someone Else’s Shoes’, during Writing sessions this week students will be 
focusing on researching and taking notes on a well-known person with a disability. This will lead 
on to students constructing their own biographies. 
 

Spelling: _ck as in attack and _th as in length 
 

Religious Education:  This week our students are continuing to focus on the unit, ‘Followers of 
Jesus’. They will be reflecting on what it means to be a follower of Jesus and they will also begin 
to explore the parables, miracles and stories that identify the many choices Jesus made, and 
recognise that they have been gifted with the Spirit to enable them to make wise choices for the 
good of themselves and others. 
 

Numeracy:  Students are continuing to work through the unit related to ‘Location and 
Transformation’. This week they will be applying their understanding of grid referencing to a Bee 
Bot investigation. They will be required to code the Bee Bots to perform a given set of 
movements. 
 

Uniform:  Please ensure that students come to school in correct school uniform, including 
appropriate footwear. We do understand that there will be times when children have outgrown 
footwear and that this is an expensive uniform item. If your child is required to be ‘out of uniform’ 
for some reason, please advise Mr Corrigan and your child’s teacher. 
 
 

THANK YOU WANGARATTA EYECARE FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



YEAR FIVE/SIX – Andrea, Helen & Sharyn 
 
The 5/6 area have a busy week with AFL 9s, ASPA practice, the closure day Wednesday) and 
5/6 A/H are heading to mass on Friday. 
Coming up: 
July 30th: AFL 9s clinic, Galen College.  August 20th: AFL 9s Carnival, Galen College. 
July 15th, 29th, August 12th & 26th:  Australian School Performing Arts (ASPA) Workshops 
at school. 
APSMO Maths Games contest 3 
July 31st: School closure Day - first aid training for teachers. 
 
Curriculum News: 
 
Numeracy Focus  
This week students are preparing for the APSMO Maths Games contest next week.  Students 
are working through problems in small teams. The focus strategies for the contest are Work 
Backwards and Make a List. Students continue to apply their understanding of the BAR Model 
to solving multi-step problems that involve fractions and all four processes. 
 
Reading Focus - Students continue to develop reading skills through Literacy Circles and are 
reading and sharing parables from the Bible through Readers Theatre. 
 
Writing - Students are publishing their written pieces about for possible entry into the 
Wangaratta Sustainability Network ‘Life of a Water Bottle’ competition.  The students will also 
be recording a podcast in response to the Adam Goodes Documentary “The Final Quarter”. 
 
Inquiry - We begin to discuss and investigate organisations that ‘Care for the Kids’ both in 
Australia and overseas. Students will select an organisation working to support children to 
investigate further.  
 
RE - We continue to look at the role Jesus played in Luke’s Gospel through the parables and 
examining people, context and messages from Luke’s Gospel and considering how these 
messages are relevant today. Students will ‘recontextualise’ (make the Bible relevant to their 
lives) a parable through readers theatre and share with the class. 
 
Mass - 5/6 Ackerly/Higgs will be attending mass at St Patrick’s Church on Friday with Foundation 
Levesque students. 
 
Radio - Lucy N and Emily Y from 5/6 Rickard, will be presenting the St Patrick’s Radio Hour on 
Thursday from 2:00pm on Oak FM. 
 
RRRR’S - This term we exploring issues relating to gender and identity. 
 
Communication: 
 
To contact your classroom teachers, we encourage you to use the school emails or call the 
school directly (57215795). As always you are also welcome to visit the classroom. 
 
aoconnor@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au 
sackerly@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au 
hrickard@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au 
khiggs@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au 

 
 

THANK YOU MARIANNA BEAUTY STUDIO FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
SATURDAY 3 AUGUST (Wangaratta) 

Gateway Hotel (29-37 Ryley St, Wangaratta) 

9:30am - 3:00pm 

Parenting is a demanding task under any circumstances and doing so when a child displays challenging 

behaviours increases the difficulty. These problem behaviour situations are often amplified as the child’s 

challenges can collide with typical developmental changes all children experience. Parents can become at 

odds with the child, or even between themselves, when searching for the best responses to these tough 

situations. Other children in the home can also be impacted, as the problem circumstances become a 

common part of their day. During this one-day workshop, participants will be provided with practical, 

flexible alternatives they can draw upon to teach new skills at home, help establish daily routines and 

effectively prevent or respond to challenging situations.  

Who is invited:  
Parents, those parenting, and anyone interested in learning  

 

Catering:  
Morning tea and lunch provided. When registering please note any dietary requirements  

 

Cost:  
$20.00 per person, due on registration  
 
Please note:  
 

St Patrick’s School will cover the cost for any parent/carer who wishes to attend (Children are 
unable to attend the workshop so you will need to make arrangements to have your child/children 
looked after for the day)  

 
 

Registrations CLOSE on Thursday 25 July 2019     
 

TO REGISTER PUT YOUR NAME DOWN AT THE SCHOOL OFFICE 
 
 
 
 

THANK YOU ANYTIME FITNESS WANGARATTA FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 

 



BOOK FAIR ROSTER 2019 
 
 

 VIEWING VIEWING BUYING BUYING 

 MONDAY  

5th AUGUST 

TUESDAY  

6th  AUGUST 

WEDNESDAY 

7th  AUGUST 

THURSDAY 

8th AUGUST    

9.00am to 
9.30am 

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX    3/4 NICOLL3/4 NICOLL3/4 NICOLL3/4 NICOLL    FOUND FOUND FOUND FOUND 

LEVESLEVESLEVESLEVES    

5/6 5/6 5/6 5/6 

O’CONNORO’CONNORO’CONNORO’CONNOR    

9.30am to 
10.00am 

5/6 5/6 5/6 5/6 

ACKERLYACKERLYACKERLYACKERLY    

5/6 5/6 5/6 5/6 

O’CONNORO’CONNORO’CONNORO’CONNOR    

5/6 5/6 5/6 5/6 

ACKERLYACKERLYACKERLYACKERLY    

FOUND FOUND FOUND FOUND 

SHAWSHAWSHAWSHAW    

10.00am to 
10.30am 

1/2 CAPPER1/2 CAPPER1/2 CAPPER1/2 CAPPER        3/4 NICOLL3/4 NICOLL3/4 NICOLL3/4 NICOLL    5/6 5/6 5/6 5/6 

RICKARDRICKARDRICKARDRICKARD    

                 

11.30am to 
12.00pm 

1/2 BRAY1/2 BRAY1/2 BRAY1/2 BRAY    1/2 1/2 1/2 1/2 

CASSIDYCASSIDYCASSIDYCASSIDY    

1/2 BRAY1/2 BRAY1/2 BRAY1/2 BRAY    3/4 RIZZO3/4 RIZZO3/4 RIZZO3/4 RIZZO    

12.00pm to 
12.30pm 

                

12.30pm to 
1.00pm 

5/6 5/6 5/6 5/6 

RICKARDRICKARDRICKARDRICKARD    

        3/4 LEVES3/4 LEVES3/4 LEVES3/4 LEVES    

                 

2.00pm to 
2.30pm 

1/2 RINALDI1/2 RINALDI1/2 RINALDI1/2 RINALDI    FOUND FOUND FOUND FOUND 

SHAWSHAWSHAWSHAW    

1/2 RINALDI1/2 RINALDI1/2 RINALDI1/2 RINALDI    1/2 CASSIDY1/2 CASSIDY1/2 CASSIDY1/2 CASSIDY    

2.30pm to 
3.00pm 

FOUND FOUND FOUND FOUND 

LEVESLEVESLEVESLEVES    

3/4 RIZZO3/4 RIZZO3/4 RIZZO3/4 RIZZO    1/2 CAPPER1/2 CAPPER1/2 CAPPER1/2 CAPPER        

3.00pm to 
3.30pm 

3/4 3/4 3/4 3/4 

NEWTONNEWTONNEWTONNEWTON    

3/4 LEVES3/4 LEVES3/4 LEVES3/4 LEVES    3/4 NEWTON3/4 NEWTON3/4 NEWTON3/4 NEWTON        


